ATTENTION VOTERS: THE OREGON LEGISLATURE PASSED HOUSE BILL 3291 IN 2021. THIS BILL NOW REQUIRES OREGON CLERK’S TO
ACCEPT BALLOTS THAT ARE POSTMARKED ON ELECTION DAY AND RECEIVED IN THE CLERK’S OFFICE WITHIN 7 CALENDAR DAYS TO
BE COUNTED. IF YOU CHOOSE TO MAIL YOUR BALLOT ON ELECTION DAY, PLEASE WALK INTO YOUR LOCAL POST OFFICE AND ASK
THEM TO HAND CANCEL (this puts mail date on the envelope) YOUR BALLOT ENVELOPE. DO NOT PUT YOUR BALLOT IN AN OUTSIDE
US POSTAL SERVICE MAIL BOX — YOUR BALLOT MAY NOT RECEIVE AN ELECTION DAY POST MARK IF THE MAIL BOX HAS ALREADY
BEEN PICKED UP FOR THE DAY.

WE ENCOURAGE VOTERS TO USE OFFICIAL BALLOT DROP BOXES TO ENSURE THAT THEIR BALLOT WILL BE COUNTED ON ELECTION
DAY. THE LOCATION OF BALLOT BOXES IS PRINTED ON YOUR SECURITY SLEEVE.

IF YOU HAVE QUESTIONS, PLEASE CALL THE UNION COUNTY CLERK’S OFFICE AT 541-963-1006.



